[bookmark: _GoBack]Meeting Minutes of the
Crookham Village Neighbourhood Plan
Steering Group

Held: Monday 9th November 2015, WI Hut, The Street, Crookham Village, at 8pm
	
	Item
	Comments
	Actions

	1
	Apologies /present
	Present: Richard Eastment (RE) Chairman, Wendy Makepeace-Browne (WMB) Treasurer, Tina Collins (TC),  Richard Hellier RH), Tony Gower-Jones (TGJ), Simon Ambler (SA), Julia Ambler (JA), Indra Sinka, David Jackson (DJ), Carol Leversha
	
None

	2
	Minutes of previous meeting
	Minutes of 12th October 2015 were signed.
	None

	3
	Declarations of interest
	None
	None

	4
	Steering Group Management
	Information sharing 
SA agreed to provide TGJ with Dropbox access
Parish Council Involvement
WMB stated that although the NP is fully supported and partly funded by the PC, the SG is separate from the PC.  After some discussion it was agreed that not all information on the NP needed to be circulated to all members of the PC.  All drafts and documents will be put in dropbox.
Financial Controls
It was agreed that all invoices will have sufficient information included in order that they can be paid promptly
	SA

	5
	Treasurer’s Report (WMB)
	Initial DCLG grant was £6050
Spend:
£750 in September on the consultant
£2375 in October one the consultant/VO& marketing/V&O public sessions
Planned spend for November is up to £3400 on consultant/V&O survey analysis/V&O policy work/evidence gathering. We need to do an end of grant report after that. There may be an overspend of up to £500.
WMB is still waiting to hear whether there will be any more money available in April 2016. A breakdown of spending will be attached to these minutes.
	WMB

	6
	Facebook page/ Web page update
	The Web/Facebook pages are being finalised and there will be a link from/to the Parish Council website and FACE-IT.  
	WMB

	8
	Update on CVP NP timeline
	The timeline was discussed and will be adjusted and resent by WMB.  Jobs will be allocated.
	WMB/LB/ All




	9
	Update on CVP NP V&O Objectives 
	124 responses: Of which, 80 just agreed 44 gave comments but agreed in general and 1 didn’t say if they agreed or not but just gave negative comments.
 
Trend expected to continue, which justifies policy work continuing whilst survey is kept live to attract more responses.  Comments are quite detailed and our consultant will analyse in full once the survey is closed for comment.
It was agreed that RE would present a clean copy of Policies by Friday and would like any comments to be returned to him by next Wednesday (18th Nov).

See item 11 - A leaflet will be prepared with 3-5 questions and will be circulated to parishioners prior to public meetings to be held on 2nd and 8th December.
Hart District Council are preparing a Housing Options public consultation, for which CVPC will hold public parish meetings to explain and discuss the options available. The CVP NP SG will use the PC meetings, to re publicise the NP V&O survey and gain more parish feedback/ participation.
Circulate a clear copy of latest draft V&O policies for comment from SG members by 13th November

Members requested to comment only on substantive issues and respond to RE by 17th November.  

SG members were invited to submit 3 questions for the public meeting flyer by 17th November to RE.
	

	10
	Next meeting date
	An additional private meeting of the SG will take place on Monday 16th November in the Zebon Centre meeting room at 8pm.  
Scope amount of work needed to produce evidence / allocate to SG members 

Ask Tony Clark to joint meeting on 16th November to restructure communication around public meeting 

Next CVP NP SG public meetings are planned for:
14th December 2015
11th January 2016
	SA and 
SG All


SG All

WMB



	11
	AOB
	SA reported on the Hart Local Plan housing options consultation.  There will be some area specific questions which it is important to both the Parish Council and NP that the public give their opinions on.  The information should be published on 18 November.  It was agreed after lengthy discussion that the character of the village should be maintained and that there should be gaps between developments.  Following this, a leaflet will be circulated to everyone in the parish with several questions.  There will also be two public meetings in order to answer questions from residents and obtain feedback on the NP V&O.  The information gained from these meetings will be used to formulate the PC response to Hart Council.
	All





Signed ……………………………………………………………………………….	  Dated …………………………………………………….



